
 

 

September 2, 2020 

 

The Honorable Chad F. Wolf 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security 

Washington, DC 20528 

 

Dear Mr. Wolf: 

  

It is reported that in early July, the Department of Homeland Security (DHS) withheld the publication of an 

intelligence bulletin warning law enforcement agencies of the possibility of Russians influencing our elections by 

spreading misinformation about former Vice President Joe Biden. 

  

I am concerned that the Department of Homeland Security is failing its mission to secure our nation from foreign 

influence especially during a critical election. The information contained in the bulletin was determined to be of high 

confidence, which means that the assessment could have been accurate. This information was in fact withheld and was 

never reported to Members of Congress. Why did a DHS official intervene and stop the submission? Are these threats 

being reported to Members of Congress regularly?   

  

I know that foreign actors are trying to undermine U.S. elections. In fact, Director Mueller’s report and the Senate 

Intelligence Committee Report proved that Russians interfered and attempted to influence the 2016 elections. 

Additionally, according to the Department of Homeland Security, the election systems in 21 states were breached and 

voter records containing personal information were compromised. We cannot let foreign actors interfere with the 

outcome of our elections. 

  

I urge you to uphold the constitution and to report such matters to Members of Congress immediately. If we fail to 

hold foreign actors accountable for attempting to attack our elections and spreading disinformation, we will lose our 

democracy. 

  

I look forward to your timely response. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
 

J. LUIS CORREA 

Member of Congress 


